
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

January 24, 2019 

 

The meeting was opened by President Jimmy Fontenot with reciting the prayer and the Pledge 

of Allegiance. 

It was moved by Steve Bandy and seconded by Fran Bihm and carried to accept the minutes of 

January 17, 2019 with the correction. 

President Fontenot brought up The Rayne Chamber Gumbo Cookoff on March 2, 2019.  We 

have a volunteer to cook so our Rotary Club will enter the contest. 

President Fontenot received an email from Frank Bradshaw from District 6200 informing us that 

on February 6, 2019 a Rotary Club of Baton Rouge will have a Peace Fellowship speaker.   

President Fontenot will forward details to members who wish to attend. 

District 6200 will be holding the Mid-year Assembly this weekend.  President Fontenot reported 

to the District the four projects that our club is involved in which are:  Aided Interact Club of 

Rayne High’s school supply drive to The Dominican Republic, Distribution of Thanksgiving 

Baskets, Blood Drive in Spring, and 911 signs installation begins. 

Kyle Broussard reported that we the season total profit on football pool was just short of 

$7000.00.  Rotary Club of Rayne will not be making a Super Bowl Pool. 

Jared Lawless asked for volunteers to install the 911 signs. 

Mix and Mingle will be on Thursday, January 31, 2019 at Chef Roy’s from 5 pm to 7 pm. 

The Warren Guidry Foundation donated another $1000.00.   

Cheryl Rivette reported that the cost of shipping school supplies to the Dominican Republic was 

$1,862.00. 

Michelle Veillon reported that the City of Rayne’s Beautification Committee has a flag flying 

offer for businesses in Rayne coming-up.  An agreement with the City of Rayne to help in 

changing the flags through-out the year so there would be no cost or any maintenance for 

businesses that wish to participate. 

It was moved by Steve Bandy and seconded by Abby Guidry and carried that the meeting be 

adjourned. 

 



 


